
Dear Praying Friends and Supporters: :  
 

Greetings to all our praying friends and supporters. We pray that this prayer letter will find 
you and your family doing well.  
 

Thank you for praying for us. Last Saturday (July 25) we concluded the last day of our 
vacation Bible school at Nihco Marine Park camp ground. The Vacation Bible School was for 
children from 5 to 16. The Vacation Bible School went really well. Over one hundred kids from the 
neighborhood participated in the Vacation Bible School and the retreat. It was a blessing to 
minister and to be able to spread the gospel. We also had women’s classes during the Vacation 
Bible School. My wife taught the women’s classes. She taught the women how to take care of 
their homes and how to be good wives. 
 

Pray for an open door to go door-to-door witnessing. We are experiencing some 
difficulties going door-to-door witnessing nowadays. Some people don’t want us to come on their 
property anymore. The other day our boys were visiting, and a man told them if they ever come 
back on his property again, he would chop them to pieces with his knife. Our people have 
encountered this kind of thing several times before. Please pray that the gospel will have free 
course and that we will continue be faithful in taking the gospel to the lost regardless of opposition 
and persecution.  
 

The construction of our church building extension is still in progress. As of today we have 
completed about 80% of the work. The remaining work includes: the installation of electricity, 
installation of ceilings, pouring of interior concrete floor, installation of louver frames, louvers, 
painting, and upgrading of the drainages around the extension.   
 

We are very happy about the progress of the extension. We didn’t think the construction 
work would go that fast because when we started the construction we didn’t have all the funds we 
needed for the work.  The Lord has been very faithful to us. As soon as we started the 
construction work, the funds started coming in. If the money continues to come in the way it has 
been coming in, we may be able to complete the building extension within a month. 
 

               
 

I want to take this time to thank all of our donors. There are four (4) donors. Thank you 
very much for giving to the Lord’s work. Without your donations we won’t be able to accomplish 
what we have accomplished. We give God the glory for all that He has done.  
 
Thank you, and keep up the good work.  
 
In Christ,  
 
Sonny , Lihna, Jr., Sonya, Haworth, Roland, and Sonsha 


